
Dear brother greetings to the elders and all the members at North beach church. I have 

received the money for the replacement check. I thank the elders and members for their 

support.  I am glad to update the work here. Local church at Balanagar is growing in faith and in 

numbers. On 5th December one sister was baptized ( Saroja ) myself and Mercy did a personal 

study with this sister from last few months.  

 

From the month of November 16 th  we have started new work in a VIKARABAD TOWN  by 

holding the bible classes on every Tuesday evenings 7 to 9 pm. 

The population of town is 1,00,000 , it is a district headquarters filled with the government 

employees and with a educated society. Specially most of them are teachers. I am teaching on 

every Tuesday with this new group. Praying and believing that some fine day we will start the 

Lords church. At present we are holding these classes in one of our brothers house who is a 

member of Mominpet.( Ravi ) VIKARABAD is 85 km from my home town. 

 

NOVEMBER: The work in Erugupalli ( Karnataka state) is growing well , Due to some other 

meeting in Hyderabad I could not go to Erugupalli I have sent brother Anjaiah and Pochaiah to 

preach in the worship service on this day  28 th one young man was baptized ( Sham ) well 

educated person. He was very helpful to the work from last December. 

 

DECEMBER:  

On 15 we were so busy because of two big meetings. In the morning brother Angaiah had a 

thanksgiving meetings in his village, ( KASARAM ) because his wife sister Puspa is doing good. 

He has invited all the churches, more than 400 hundred members attended. I have preached in 

this meeting. This village is 75 km from my home. 

On the same evening  Brother MANOHER and RAJKUMAR conducted a gospel meeting in 

NTR NAGAR COLONY, HYDERABAD I have been invited to preach in this meeting, more 

than 150 members attended for this meeting. 

 

 

 

I will send some pictures of the recent work. 

 

Thankfully, 

Y surender. 

 

 

 

 



 


